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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 1st February 2014
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Alan Hunter
Attendees

Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), John Patton (VP), Eddie Ellison (Magheramorne), Fred McCrea (VP), Bill Caughey (Pres.), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Ronnie Kennedy (VP), Ken Tweedie (VP), Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), Chris McGookin (CWA), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys)

Apologies

David Johnston (Laganvale), Morris Cameron (1st Old Boys), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus), Rodney McCabe (Warrenpoint), Sam Howlett (CWA), Phil McCurrie (CWA), Michael Alcorn (Downshire)
AH welcomed everyone to the meeting. He offered a special welcome to Eddy Ellison of Magheramorne and Chris McGookin of CWA who were attending their first BBL meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Various queries from bands regarding Fivemiletown contest

Request to use NIBA percussion for Fivemiletown Contest was denied as Flute Band League already have it booked.

John Berryman’s Travel booked for Spring Festival contest. 

Simon O’Hare emailed to advise of a concert with Omagh Academy Bands, Strabane Concert Brass and World Renowned Euphonium Soloist David Thornton on Thurs 20th Feb at 7:30 in Omagh Academy.

Email from Downshire Brass regarding Concert with Virtuoso Cornet Soloist Russell Gray on Saturday 22nd Feb at 7:30 in St Thomas’ Parish Church, Belfast. Also, workshop with Russell on Sunday 23rd Feb 2-5 in Malone Presb. Church Halls.

£1400 received from Small World Music for Belfast Christmas Jobs

Rodney McCabe (NIBA Registration Secretary) suggested a possible trial of the new registration system for part of day at Fivemiletown contest, alongside existing system. 

All present were agreed that this would be acceptable.

Treasurer’s Report

SK advised that the balance in the account was £5005.62 on 24/1/14.
He noted that the increased balance was due to Festival of Brass ticket money, affiliation fees and Fivemiletown contest entry fees.
Solo & Ensemble Competition
PK advised that piano tuning had been checked.

AH appealed for any withdrawals to come forward before the day of the competition. He added that there had been a few withdrawals so far, not many.

AH also appealed for a few more accompanists to help with the junior sections.

JM will collect John Doyle from the airport. 

Draw will be made public on the morning of the contest.

Start time will be 9:30am

Volunteers are needed for car park duties.

PK to request use of choir room.

PK to request use of Downshire drum kit

AH added that it should be another good day.

Fivemiletown Contest
16 bands have entered the contest.

Alan Fernie is Music Adjudicator. PK advised of potential composing/arranging for brass bands workshop on the day following the contest, subject to interest. All agreed that this should proceed, depending on fee.

AH advised that the percussion situation was still unresolved, with Laganvale percussion not available. Andy McQuiggan has offered to transport any percussion on the day and help at the venue.

The executive were to work to resolve the percussion issue and also secure the services of an entertainment adjudicator.

The draw for the contest was then made:

Championship: 
1. 1st Old Boys

2. Murley

3. Downshire
2nd Section

1. 3rd Carrick

2. Ballyduff

3. Roughan

3rd Section

1. Wellington 

2. Comber
3. CWA

4. St Mark’s

4th Section

1. Dungannon 

2. Maguiresbridge

3. Letterbreen
4. Poyntzpass
5. St Mary’s
5th Section

1. Dynamic Brass

DL proposed at 10am start on the day and all were agreed. 

JP apologised that he wouldn’t be able to make it on the day

Running Order will be 4th, 5th, Lunch, 3rd, 2nd, Championship

Results for 4th and 5th section will be announced at the end of the morning session.

Spring Festival
PK confirmed that John Berryman’s travel has been booked.
BC kindly offered to transport John to Strabane.

AD/AH to talk to North West Festival to secure accommodation for Bill and John.

PK advised that Entry Forms had gone out to bands and that the closing date for entries would be Saturday 1st March with draw to be made at BBL meeting on Saturday 8th March.

AH advised that percussion would need to be investigated.

Any Other Business
There being no further business, AH brought the meeting to a close.
Due to the Fivemiletown contest, the next league meeting will take place on 8th March at 3pm.
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